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RE:

Anti-Terrorist Financing Guidelines



After reading the “U.S. Department of the Treasury Anti-Terrorist Financing Guidelines:  Voluntary Best Practices for U.S. Based Charities,” I have come to the conclusion that the Bradley Foundation already has in place the best practices in keeping with the anti-terrorist guidelines.  This is indicated by the following existing procedures.

Prior to awarding a grant, standard procedure of the program staff is to verify the program, including a review of the project’s budget, along with the nature and structure of the grantee organization.

A grant agreement (contract) is signed that specifies the use of the grant monies, requiring funds be returned if not used for the specific charitable purpose outlined, thereby giving the Foundation a legal recourse if the agreement is not adhered to.

Grant payments are not disbursed in currency, only via check requiring proper endorsement or direct wire transfer.

The Foreign Grantee Withholding form completed by the Grantee requires them to verify they have checked into the background of their employees and other persons they deal with and confirm there is no terrorist affiliation.

The grantee’s foreign and English translation of their name is recorded in our grants database, which also notes the acronym, email, URL address and phone numbers.  The names are vetted against the Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC) Specially Designated Nationals (SDN) list or Terrorist Exclusion List (TEL).  This review is documented on the Foundation’s internal yellow checklist, along with the information provided by the grantee on their completed Foreign Grantee Withholding form.

Expenditure accounting responsibility is required on all foreign grants.  This procedure documents exactly how the funds were expended.  It also reveals accounting practices of the grantee and provides details of the disbursement of the grant funds.
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